STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

August 3, 2009

Richard J. Weaver, General Manager
WeavTel

PO Box 2937

Chelan, Washington 98816

RE: Numbering Resources, Docket UT-991627
Dear Mr. Weaver:

The Federal Communication Commission (FCC) gave states authority under 47 CFR Sec. 52.15(i) to
require that service providers return number resources to the NANPA or the Pooling Administrator.'

The Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission) staff identified WeavTel as holding number
resources that far exceed customer and internal company requirements. The company has three - 1,000
blocks of numbers assigned to it for a total of 3,000 numbers. Less than ten percent of the numbers in
each one thousand block has been assigned. Furthermore, WeavTel has not filed the required 2008 and
2009 “Utilization Resource Reports” with North American Number Plan Administrator (NANPA).

In March 2009, WeavTel provided to commission staff the following utilization as of December 31, 2007:
o 509-699-2 Five numbers assigned (an additional three numbers assigned to company)
o 509-699-4 Five numbers assigned
e 509-699-6  No numbers assigned (three numbers assigned for company use)

Action Required:
Return block 509-699-4 and block 509-699-6 to the FCC’s Pooling Administrator because each block is
under the FCC’s required utilization of ten percent.

Timeline:
Return resources by August 15, 2009, otherwise the FCC’s number administrator, NeuStar could be
directed to reclaim them.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. .
A L fr

DAVID W. DANNER
Executive Director and Secretary

FCC 00-104 (order), Paragraph 237 adopted 47 CFR Sec. 52.15(i), and FCC 99-200 (order),
July 20, 2000.




